
From: Carolyn Krahn <ckrahn@ELGIN.ca>  
Sent: Monday, March 25, 2024 11:49 AM 
To: cao@bayham.on.ca; Nathan Dias <NDias@malahide.ca>; cao@centralelgin.org; Lisa Higgs 
<cao@southwold.ca>; Tracy Johnson <TJohnson@duttondunwich.on.ca>; Magda Badura 
<mbadura@westelgin.net> 
Cc: Katherine Thompson <kthompson@elgin.ca> 
Subject: Community Policing Committees 
 
Good Morning, 
 
At the last Police Services Board meeting, there were questions about community policing 
committees. Currently, the Southwold Community Policing Association (SCPA) is the only active 
policing committee in Elgin. A few of our members expressed interest in hosting an information 
session on policing committees and how to start one. Inspector Jennifer Neamtz has 
volunteered to speak at an information session about how the OPP works with local policing 
committees. The PSB also suggested inviting the SCPA to discuss what makes the Committee 
successful. 
 
The SCPA is not an official committee of Council and operates independently of Southwold. 
Southwold appoints a council member to sit on its Committee, who forms part of its board. The 
Committee relays information to Southwold staff and Council. Southwold also helps promote its 
events or share social media campaigns it’s interested in advancing.  
 
The Committee has helped advocate for important issues in Southwold and support the OPP in 
their work. The Committee has also advanced communication between the OPP and Council 
and is another tool for advancing community relations.  
 
The Police Services Board is happy to coordinate an information session and open it to all Elgin 
residents. Before we plan an information session, we would like your feedback. Do you see any 
value in an information session? Would you like to participate in a centralized meeting or host a 
meeting in your community? 
 
If you have any questions, don’t hesitate to reach out. 
 
Thank you, 
 

Carolyn Krahn 

Manager of Economic Development & Strategic Initiatives       
                                                                                        

 
519-631-1460 ext. 133 (Main Office)        
www.elgincounty.ca  
450 Sunset Drive, St. Thomas, ON N5R 5V1 

 
 
 

mailto:ckrahn@ELGIN.ca
mailto:cao@bayham.on.ca
mailto:NDias@malahide.ca
mailto:cao@centralelgin.org
mailto:cao@southwold.ca
mailto:TJohnson@duttondunwich.on.ca
mailto:mbadura@westelgin.net
mailto:kthompson@elgin.ca
http://www.elgincounty.ca/

